
From: Kim Stroud <stroudproperties@gmail.com>
To: Horton, Jeffreyjhorton@spartanburgcounty.org
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov 

Bradley, Justinjtbradley@spartanburgcounty.org 
Britt, Daviddbritt@spartanburgcounty.org 
Brown, Michealmbrown@spartanburgcounty.org 
Hall, Janejhall@spartanburgcounty.org 
Nutt, Rogerrnutt@spartanburgcounty.org 
Walker, Bobbwalker@spartanburgcounty.org

Date: 11/19/2015 8:18:53 AM
Subject: Re: No to refugees in Sptbg Co

Thank you for addressing the citizen's concerns. I would greatly appreciate being updated on any 
response to your forwarding my email to the governor.

Kim Stroud Properties,LLC
Keller Williams
864-680-0202
Sent from my iPhone

> On Nov 18, 2015, at 11:09 PM, Horton, Jeffrey <jhorton@spartanburgcounty.org> wrote:
>
> Dear Governor Haley,
>
> Please see the email below to Spartanburg County Council
> that expresses additional concerns from our citizens about the South
> Carolina refugee resettlement program. It is County Council's
> understanding that you have the sole authority over the State's
> participation in the federal refugee resettlement program. As I shared
> in my phone message to you, County Council is concerned about the safety
> of our citizens. It would be helpful to me to speak with you on behalf
> of County Council to have a better understanding of the current status
> of the State's program.
>
> Your assistance with providing a response to this citizen's concerns is
> greatly appreciated.
>
> Sincerely,
>
> Jeffrey A. Horton, Chairman
> Spartanburg County Council
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Ziegler, Debbie
> Sent: Wednesday, November 18, 2015 10:54 PM
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> To: Horton, Jeffrey
> Subject: FW: No to refugees in Sptbg Co
>
>
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Kim Stroud [mailto:stroudproperties@gmail.com]
> Sent: Wednesday, November 18, 2015 9:02 AM
> To: Ziegler, Debbie
> Subject: No to refugees in Sptbg Co
>
> Mr. Ziegler,
> I just called your office and now I'm emailing. From all the facts I
> have gathered before and after the Paris terrorism attack, I want the
> County Council to say "NO!" To refugees entering our county. They are
> not Christian predominantly. They are not women and children
> predominantly. The "compassionate" organizations are receiving 1800/
> refugee that comes and my family's tax dollars are giving them a free
> ride. My parents are elderly and it took me 8 months to get my mom
> approved for Medicaid, and my dad is still not approved! Yet these
> refugees can get up and running in 90 days or less?!!!! What a travesty
> to Americans! It reminds me of the song that use to play in the 60's
> about the woman taking in the poor frozen snake out of compassion. The
> snake was revived and it's first order was to kill the woman. That is
> what we are doing because there is no way to vet these people.
> Department heads, FBI, Obama's top lady, etc...all day the same thing.
> "We can't vet them". God said be "wise as serpents and innocent as
> doves", not just "innocent as doves!"
> I am begging you and all of County Council to be "wise" and vote "NO!"
> If you vote yes and refugees start coming, my family and our spending
> habits will move to Greenville Co. That's a promise.
>
> Kim Stroud Properties,LLC
> Keller Williams
> 864-680-0202
> Sent from my iPhone
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